
TREECYCLING
Christmas trees can
be recycled at the
Nibley Park at 300

W. 3200 S. until January 9. 
Please remove the tinsel,
lights, ornaments, and metal
stands before dropping off
your tree.  

NEW LOCATION
The Nibley City Offices are
now located at 455 W. 3200
S.  The phone number is the
same (435 752-0431). 
Please send all payments and
correspondence to this
address from now on.  If you
pay your utility bill through
your bank, PLEASE notify
your bank of this change. 

Nibley City Offices will be
closed the following dates

for the holidays:
Monday, December 26

Monday, January 2
Monday, January 16

DOG LICENSE
REGISTRATION
RENEWALS DUE

All dogs must be registered
with the City.  Licenses must

be renewed each year. 
Registration and renewals

are due by February 29, after
which a $10 late fee will be

assessed.  Fees are as
follows:

Spayed/Neutered Dogs:  $10
Male (Un-neutered):  $12
Female (Un-spayed):  $15
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Dear Nibley Citizens:                                               From the Mayor 

I again say thank you to Scott Larsen and Shaun Dustin who have served for the
past eight and four years, respectively, on the City Council.  They have
dedicated much of their time and talents in making Nibley a wonderful place
to live.  Our newly elected City Council members Carrie Cook, Larry Jacobsen,
and Shawn Platt, will be sworn in on January 5th at 5:45 p.m.  Please come and
honor them in this ceremony.

I appointed two new members to the Nibley City Planning Commission;
Kathryn Beus and Mark Lawver.  Kathryn will replace Marina Heidt who has
served Nibley City as a commissioner for the past five years.  Mark will finish
out the remaining two years of Carrie Cook’s term.  Kathryn and Mark are
capable, intelligent, and thoughtful people dedicated to the betterment of our
great city.  They will be sworn in on January 11, 2012.  Come wish them well.
I appreciate the committed service to the community that Marina and Carrie
have given while serving on the Planning Commission.

I am always looking for volunteers to serve on the various Nibley City
committees.  This spring I will appoint several members to a new beautification
committee.  If you are willing to help in this capacity, please call or email me.
There are many volunteers throughout our community that do not need an
appointment to a committee and I compliment them for their service.  Lowell
Johnson is coordinating the construction of a neighborhood park on the
southeast side of town and Greg and Andrea Stokes are coordinating a
beautification project at the entrance to their subdivision on the northwest side
of town.  If you have interest in helping with these or other projects or ideas,
please contact me.  This type of citizen effort makes a community a vibrant
place to live.

This past month, the City Council passed a very important and innovative
transportation plan that emphasizes developing means of complete movement
of people through the community.  The plan provides for connectivity between
subdivision using trails, sidewalks, and roads.  The plan also encourages the
beautification of roads.  The Tree Board completed the necessary application
to obtain the ‘Tree City USA’ designation.  There are many beautification
movements at work in the city.  My 2012 goals detail these and more.  I will
present them to the City Council the first week in January.  If
you have ideas for Nibley City, please let me know.

Mayor Gerald Knight

RECENT CITY COUNCIL ACTIONS:  Approved an ordinance

detailing the care of trees on public rights-of-way  �  Approved an updated Master

Transportation Plan for the city  �   Established a policy for making minutes and other

information available to the public before and after council meetings. 



Nibley City Office 
455 West 3200 South
Nibley, Utah 84321

Ph:  752-0431, Fax: 753-1510
Hours: 9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. (Mon.-Fri.)

Visit the Nibley City website at
www.nibleycity.com

If you have questions or comments
regarding the newsletter, please contact

Becky Yeager at blyeager@comcast.net. 

UTILITY BILL PAYMENT REMINDER
Utility bills are sent out each month the first business

day following the 20th, and are due the following

month on the 20th.  Late fees are incurred on any

payment received after the 20th.  If the 20th falls on a

weekend or holiday, fees will still be incurred on the

first business day following.  

Options to make a payment:  1) bring your utility bill into the City Office, 

2) mail your payment to 455 W. 3200 S.,  3) leave your payment in the

Utility Drop Box located on the southeast corner of the parking lot, 4) make

your payment on the city website (secure) at www.nibleycity.com, or 5) pay with bill pay through your individual bank.

PLEASE NOTE:  Your bank will take your payment out of your account on one day, mail it to a "clearing house" who

then sends the checks out in bunches every few days.  All payments made through the bank are paper checks and are sent

through the U.S. Postal Service.  We do not have delivery on weekends or holidays for your security.  Out of fairness to

all residents, we are not able to credit late fees on your account if payment is not received on time.  Thank you for your

understanding and assistance in this matter! 

HYRUM LIBRARY
“Let It Snow” will be the theme for the January

storytime.  Storytime is for all 3-5 year olds.  Call or

come to the Hyrum Library beginning January 3rd to sign

up.  Also, U.S.U. holds their monthly storytime each

second Saturday of the month at 1:30 p.m.  Everyone is

invited to attend for stories and crafts.

Don't miss the excellent display of cross-stitch now at the

Library, courtesy of Lynn

Coulam.  See several beautiful

examples of this difficult

handwork that requires hours

and hours to complete.

Put February 10th and 11th on

your calendars, the Library’s

annual "Bake and Book Sale." 

One of their newest librarians, Katie Johnson, received a

new kidney transplant in December.  A quilt will be

raffled off to help her with medical expenses.  Lots of

goodies will be available to buy as well as books, videos,

cassettes, and various other items.  Call the Library for

further information at 245-6411.  

The Library is open Mondays from 10:00 a.m. to 7:00

p.m., Tuesday thru Fridays from 12:00 to 7:00 p.m. , and

Saturdays from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.

Please let the Library know if they can still use your

Ridley's Home Town Advantage Points.  Each new year,

they must submit the list of those willing to donate their

points to the Library.  This is a great way for the Library

to earn some extra funds.  Thanks for all who have

participated in this program.

Bricks are still available to be purchased to complete the

second donor wall.  Contact the Library if you are

interested in buying a brick.

HYRUM SENIOR CENTER
The Center could not have had such a great year without you.  Thank you to all of you who donated time and money,

baked items, quilted, made crafts, and helped in any way.  The Center is thankful for the many new faces who came in and

supported them.  The craft fair was a huge success and the Center thanks the public for their generous support.  Thanks

also to the Board of Directors and their spouses:  Sharon Long, Del Nielsen, Sherma Petersen, Marilyn Nye, and Ramona

Lemon.  A special thanks to Cindy Lauritzen for the great meals, ideas, and all she does for the Center.

ALL seniors are invited to come in and join the fun.  They have quilts available to work on daily.  Pool players are also

welcome (the Center may host a tournament this year). 

Weekly Schedule:   Lunches are offered at noon each day.  In addition, on Mondays, the Center

holds “Fit Over 60" at 10:00 a.m.  After lunch, bridge or pinochle games start at 12:30 p.m.  On

Tuesdays, visitors can enjoy Chair Yoga at 10:30 a.m. with games starting at 12:30 p.m. after

lunch.  On Wednesdays, special programs are held at 12:30 p.m.  Please check the marquee or

come in and get a newsletter for January.  On Thursdays, Chair Yoga is at 10:30 a.m.  On Fridays,

seniors can play bingo at 12:30 p.m. after lunch.

The Hyrum
Library will be

closed January 3rd
and January 16th.


